
22. PROPOSED NEW ROAD AND RIGHT OF WAY NAME 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Environmental Services Manager Bob Pritchard, DDI 371-1644 

Corporate Plan Output:  Subdivisions 

 
 The purpose of this report is to obtain the approval by the Board of new Road and Rights of Way 

Names 
 

Roydvale Developments Limited  Teesdale Street        (Waimairi Ward) 
 

 This subdivision creates eighteen new sections to be served by a new cul de sac off Teesdale Street, 
and a new right of way off Roydvale Avenue.  The applicant company proposes naming the cul de sac 
Ashby Close, as the land had been owned by the Ashby Brothers for many years.  A name has not yet 
been submitted for the right of way 

 
 Crofton Enterprises Limited 59 Crofton Road               (Waimairi Ward) 
 
 The Board will recall approving the name Chilvers Way for a small cul de sac off Crofton Road. There 

is a right of way off Chilvers Way serving six sections which they also propose naming. Chilvers is the 
name of the family who owned the land for forty years, the name proposed for the right of way is 
Heachem Lane. Heachem is a town in England where the Chilvers Family have their roots. Chilvers 
Lane was also proposed for this right of way. 

 
 Recommendation: That the Board approve the names ‘Ashby Close’ and ‘Heachem Lane’. 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation: That the foregoing recommendation be adopted. 


